
From: City Mayor <citymayor@salford.gov.uk>  
Sent: 29 July 2019 17:24 
To: Carolyn Wilkins <Carolyn.Wilkins@oldham.gov.uk> 
Cc: Cllr S Fielding <Sean.Fielding@oldham.gov.uk> 
Subject: Follow-Up E-mail on: Oldham Council's Resolution: Restoring Government Funding for 
Brownfield Housing Development. 
 

Dear Carolyn, 
 
Many thanks for forwarding myself a copy of your letter dated: 17th July 2019 
regarding: Oldham Council Resolution – Restoring Government Funding for 
Brownfield Housing Development. 
 
I note from the letter that Oldham’s Full Council has asked you to write to the 
Secretary of State for the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government 
(MHCLG), urging the restoration of Greater Manchester’s Housing Package to fund 
the remediation of brownfield sites within Greater Manchester, whilst also enabling 
us to deliver on our brownfield preference policy articulated within Greater 
Manchester’s draft Plan for Homes, Jobs and the Environment (draft Spatial 
Framework). 
 
If you could share with myself any response you receive to the letter sent to the 
Secretary of State it would be much appreciated, acknowledging the recent changes 
to government and the Secretary of State for the MHCLG. 
 
Finally, I was wondering whether I’d be able to use Oldham Council’s motion and 
resolution to further develop and share with others Councils across Greater 
Manchester to encourage them to pass a similar motion and resolution? 
 
Kindest Regards, 
 

Paul Dennett 
City Mayor 
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